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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Nottingham
Date:

7/13/16


Subject:
Legislative Director Report NADE Year End Report 2016
I would like to thank the NADE President, Sharon Summers for asking me to serve as the NADE legislative director. While I have served in this capacity, I have been available to advise and consult the NADE president.  I provide notification to the president on news, hearings, audits and relevant information to the Social Security Disability President.  When there is a request for comment from the organization, I consult the membership to provide a response. 

This year came with an unexpected legislative change to the Social Security Disability.  The budget this year included steps to eliminate the Single Decision Maker (SDM) and the Disability Adjudicator (DA) authority. I prepared a letter for the NADE president to send to the US Senate leadership.  We addressed the impact that this will have upon the DDS’s, particularly the budget and medical consultant capacity. 
I planned the NADE executive board visits in Washington DC.  I prepared packets with NADE information and scheduled appointments with offices dealing with the Social Security Disability program.  Sharon Summers, NADE President, Tonya Scott, NADE President-elect and I were able to meet with key Congressional Staff , the Office of Management and Budget, the Congressional Budget Office, the Social Security Advisory Board and other important stakeholders. We were able to share NADE’s top issues and particularly shared our concerns about the elimination of the Single Decision Maker and Disability Examiner Authority for QDD an CAL claims. 
This year SSA released multiple Notices of Proposed Rule Making with a very limited turn-around time, even less than a week.  This prevented NADE from being able to gather feedback to provide a response.  I am in the process of providing feedback on the policy addressing the Bipartisan Budget Act Section 812 addressing evidence provided by statutorily excluded medical sources.


Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Nottingham

